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Having lived here for 8 years we 

have made many friends and feel 

that we are part of the big "KICE 

Family" especially when you reflect 

on the massive and exciting journey 

we have all taken together. KICE is 

one of the best schools in South 

Australia and our facilities/

resources/programs/data supports 

that. Never, ever let anyone tell you 

different.  

Be very proud of what you all do for 

our students, especially our most 

vulnerable, and continue to build on 

each others strengths to give every 

kid the opportunity to learn and 

grow into productive fun loving 

citizens. 

There have been many achievements 

by staff and students since I started 

but I guess what I am really proud of 

is the fact we have met the goals 

outlined in the KICE model and that 

is to deliver high quality education/

training from P-12. 

Recent audits have shown that we 

are meeting or exceeding state and 

national benchmarks.  Our pre-

school is exceeding the standards set 

by the national regulator and all are 

to be congratulated as this is no 

mean feat. We are now a Registered 

Training Organisation (RTO) under 

the Australian Skills Quality       

Authority (ASQA) conditions and 

this demonstrates that we are       

delivering first class VET courses to 

From the Principal  
our students. 

Our NAPLAN and overall student 

achievement data, especially in year 

12, show we are performing really 

well.  The recent Islander article on 

multiple pathways and the year 12s 

are testimony to this. 

It is important as a community that 

we continue to build on all this great 

work and never, ever be satisfied 

with the status quo.  The day you do 

that is the day you start going         

backwards. 

I have had a very supportive        

Governing Council in my time here 

and know that many of the schoolôs 

achievements could not have been 

accomplished without your hard 

work and support. 

We have faced some challenging 

times but as we have demonstrated a 

number of times, if we all focus on 

whatôs best for our children, it 

doesnôt matter what obstacle         

presents itself you can overcome it if 

we work together. I thank you for 

your commitment. 

I personally thank each and everyone 

of you for teaching, supporting  and 

welcoming our girls into the        

community. Their experience here at 

KICE and on KI has been second to 

none and has set them up to be      

whatever they want in life.  

Thanks for the friendships and  

memories. 

Ian Kent 

Due to some personal 

reasons, but mainly due 

to our family home 

being in Whyalla and 

the current economic 

climate there due to 

Arrium going into   

receivership (There are 400+ houses 

for sale and 300+ for rent), we have 

to move back there to live. To    

support this move I have decided to 

either retire or go on leave at the end 

of this year, 24/01/2017, concentrate 

on finishing my Masters and do 

some short term/long term stints in 

education (whatever that may be) or 

other opportunities that may arise. 

Fiona has won a leadership position 

with the School of the Air and is 

excited about this new phase in her 

career. 

We leave with a heavy heart as this 

is probably not our preferred option 

in life. But as we have always done, 

looked at this as another opportunity 

that very often others don't get, and 

have remained positive by believing 

that things happen for a reason, so 

we always make the most of it.  

For a start, we have a beautiful spa-

cious home with a swimming pool 

in the backyard and I still have all 

my fishing spots!  

Whyalla is a great city and we have 

many friends there and all over the 

Eyre Peninsula so given there is no 

"water gap" will be able to catch up 

with them on a more regular basis. 

The ñHarmonyò Tree 
Year 7 students with the new "Harmony" tree house        

designed and constructed by Taka and his team of Japanese 

craftsmen at the Kingscote Campus.  

A huge thank you to Daisy and Gordon for this wonderful 

donation to our school. 

Official handover was conducted in a moving ceremony 

attended by the school and wider community earlier this 

term. 

See more of Taka's amazing work via the following linksé 

http://www.designboom.com/é/treehouses-

by-takashi-kobayashé/ 

http://designmadeinjapan.com/é/takashi-

kobayashi-tree-housé/ 

https://vimeo.com/69138889 

Dennis with Taka and some of the support team 
Year 7/8 class with their ñrecycledò artwork in 

front of the treehouse. 

http://www.designboom.com/architecture/treehouses-by-takashi-kobayashi-japan/
http://www.designboom.com/architecture/treehouses-by-takashi-kobayashi-japan/
http://designmadeinjapan.com/magazine/architecture/takashi-kobayashi-tree-house-master/
http://designmadeinjapan.com/magazine/architecture/takashi-kobayashi-tree-house-master/
https://vimeo.com/69138889


led the Early Years team at Kingscote with 

enthusiasm, expertise and total commitment 

to ensuring the highest standards of both  

curriculum and wellbeing for our youngest 

children on campus. Ria has worked at the 

opposite end of the school fostering a passion 

for Art for the MY and SY students  and 

achieving outstanding results with our SACE 

students. We welcome two outstanding       

educators to replace Sue and Ria. Ali Berden 

replaces Sue as our new Senior Leader for 

Kingscote early years and Kath Flynn our 

new Art teacher.  

We wish Ian, Sue and Ria the very best and 

assure them that we as a team will continue 

their good work and ensure KICE continues 

to be a school of which we can all be proud.  

Maxine McSherry 
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KICE NEWSLETTER 

Ian and I started at KICE 

at the same time and I can 

vividly remember a very 

early conversation where 

we both declared a shared 

commitment that future 

decisions for KICE would 

always (and should       

always)  be with made 

with children at the centre. I am proud to say 

that Ian has ñwalked the talkò in relation to 

ensuring that in all aspects of KICE                

operations whether it is facilities, curriculum, 

student wellbeing or staffing, students have 

always been his first priority. Some decisions 

were popular others were not, but I assure 

you every one of them had children clearly at 

the centre. It is when times are tough that 

I put my face in the water for swimming.   Zara 

I went underwater and saw people.  Levi 

I swam backwards 

with the               

lifejacket.  Esther 

I jumped off the 

deep end without a 

noodle.  Kelsey 

I swam to the deep 

end by                 

myself.   Marley 

The Dolphin Class 

reputations are truly made and Ianôs       

reputation is based on not being afraid to 

challenge or ruffle feathers when he felt 

there was room for improvement for the 

children of KI.  Never once has he faltered 

from that stance and because of that strong 

commitment we now have some of the best 

facilities, some wonderful/effective staff, 

some outstanding programmes and a     

diverse range of opportunities for young 

people living on KI. For this I, on behalf of 

all KI children, thank Ian. 

Ian is not the only educator who leaves the 

Kingscote Campus of KICE this year as we 

too lose Sue Morris and Ria Byass, both 

long serving staff members who have   

contributed significantly to KICE. Sue has 

Language in ActionðYear 6 

Swimming Week 
During week 6 the Year 1ôs and 

2ôs went to Parndana for       

swimming lessons. The weather 

was warm but the pool was a little 

cold. Bec and Mel were our    

instructors for the week. We had 

lots of fun learning new things in 

the pool. Here are some of the 

things we felt proud about. 

I had to use a kickboard and life 

jacket to go to the deep end.  Cody 

We got to throw things in the  

water and dive down to get 

them.   Ariah 

Photography students from Kingscote     

Campus entered the Field Day Photography 

competition as a way of showcasing their 

excellent technical skills and artistic          

abilities. Once again our students produced 

some outstanding images and the Peopleôs 

choice award as was won by Cat C. Catôs 

image was one of her Stage 1 Digital Image 

photographs. Well done to all students who 

entered the competition. 

Paull Marlow 

KI Field Day Photography Enviro Tech Excursion 
Years 7, 8 and 9 Enviro Tech students have been designing websites, apps, animations 

and documentaries to raise awareness about conserving Kangaroo Island's unique  marine 

environment. Students visited various sites around the Island to photograph and film  

marine life and the impacts of marine pollution. Danny Male from the Department of 

Environment, Water and Natural Resources, delivered engaging workshops about KI's 

endemic marine species, threats to our marine environment and actions we can  take to 

conserve it. 

Highlights included field trips to Seal Bay Conservation Park where we were fortunate to 

see many adventurous young sea lion pups, a marine pollution clean-up at Pennington 

Bay and amazing trips on the KI Marine Adventures boat to see dolphins, fiddler rays 

and much more, all in stunning weather!  

We would like to thank Danny Male, Andrew Neighbour, Nina Maurovic, Dennis    

Dodgson and Daniel Rowley for making the      

program and particularly the field trips possible. 

Miss Bell, Mrs McLaren, Mr Gordon and Enviro 

Tech students. 
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Around Kingscote Campus 

On behalf of the Governing Council I 

would like to acknowledge 

Ian's  outstanding contribution to KICE in 

his role as Principal over the last eight 

years.  With his strong leadership skills and 

passion for our island school                     

community,  Ian has been a persistent    

advocate for KICE, keeping in mind the 

uniqueness of KI, which is very important 

and often overlooked by others. 

In addition, his direction in the area of     

finance has ensured that we currently enjoy 

sound financial management.  This has 

allowed KICE to be in a position to take 

advantage of other opportunities for      

upgrading and maintaining facilities across 

all 3 campuses, that would not have been 

previously possible. 

We are also grateful for his ongoing       

Penneshaw Yr 8/9 Class 
7 Day meal plan challenge to feed a family of four, for 7 days, with a 

budget of $150. 

The students planned their menu using recipe magazines and then went 

on excursion to Penneshaw IGA to price their items. The winning menu 

needed to be delicious, healthy and closest to budget.  

Congratulations to team Charlotte, Lachlan and Ellorah ƽ and thanks to 

Penneshaw IGA. 

Hannah Morgan 

Governing Council 
support of the governing council, whose 

composition has changed many times over 

the last 8 years.  I am sure it has been a         

challenge at times, when further explanations 

and clarification have been required.  I     

personally have appreciated the support Ian 

have given to me this year in the role of 

chairperson. 

We are also excited too, about the direction 

in which Ian has already begun leading 

KICE  for  2017,  the introduction of       

Mandarin language and Chinese Culture 

being taught across KICE.  This fits with the 

state government strategic direction and the 

DECD strategic plan.  We look forward to 

seeing positive outcomes there as well,     

considering the great  foundation which has 

already been put in place.   

Ian, we wish you, Fiona, Isabella and Laura 

all the best in your new chapter and Happy 

Fishing!!  

I have enjoyed my role this year as the 

Governing Council Chairperson. I would 

like to thank Cathie Tydeman Vice      

Chairperson, for her support of me in this 

role, as well as the other council members 

for their time and support this past year.   

A special thank you to Cathie Tydeman 

and David Arnold, who will not be on the 

Governing Council next year as both of 

them  will no longer have children at 

KICE. We thank them for their             

contribution and we wish them all the best 

in the future.  

Kind Regards, 

Lois Wilson 

KICE Governing Council Chairperson 

 

Top Left: Students greet the Ronald McDonald charity riders as they 

enter the school. 

Left: Students join Beck Frears in instructing aerobics. Beck runs 

aerobics every Friday Care Group in Kingscote, and the students love 

the start to their day. 

Above: Year 7/8 ñrecycledò artwork to be displayed in the ñHarmonyò 

house. 


